
 
 

Shirley/Papanui Community Board Agenda 6 August 2003 

14. SEMINAR MEETINGS 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Community Advocate Lynne Batty, DDI 941-5405 

 
 The reports of the Seminar meetings held on 18 June 2003 and 16 July 2003 are attached. 
 
 At the Seminar meeting of 18 June 2003: 
 
 (a) The children of Paparoa Street School presented the Board with a report on their field trip in the 

‘Living Streets’ pilot study area and their recommendations for the improvement of their 
community.   

 
 (b) Inspector Graeme Cairns of the Papanui Police provided the Board with an update on police 

activities and business in the Shirley/Papanui community.   
 
 (c) Ollie Clifton, the Community Recreation Adviser, reported on his experiences and the 

knowledge he gained from a Community Recreation exchange to Calgary, Canada.   
 
 (d) Barry Straight, Area Contract Manager (Eastern), Parks and Waterways Greenspace and 

Utilities Maintenance, introduced himself to the Board. 
 
 At the Seminar meeting of 16 July 2003 the Board made the following recommendations: 
 
 ST ALBANS STREET KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
  
 That a working party of Yvonne Palmer, Ingrid Stonhill, Anne Carroll, Megan Evans, Robin Booth and 

Stephen Wright work with Lorraine Wilmshurst in relation to the consultation process and that this 
group attends any public meetings on the issue. 

 
 SPEED LIMITS 
 
 That the proposed speed limit changes be adopted. 
 
 ST MATTHEWS ANGLICAN CHURCH 

 
 That the Community Development Adviser report to the Board on the feasibility of providing a grant to 

St Matthews Parish to assist with community activities. 
 
 MANAGEMENT GUIDELINES FOR COMMUNITY FACILITIES 
 
 That the Board support all the recommendations in the Background Report on Reviewed Management 

Guidelines for Community Facilities, especially recommendations 3 and 8. 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the above recommendations be adopted. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the staff recommendation be adopted. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


